

## Memorandum

DATE: December 30, 2009

TO: Elise Dagdick

Environmental Stewardship Manitoba Conservation 123 Main Street, Suite 160 Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5 FROM: David Jopling

Policy Planner

Provincial Planning Services
Department of Local Government

604 - 800 Portage Avenue Winnipeg MB R3G 0N4

**PHONE:** 945-8353

SUBJECT: Tembec Enterprises Inc. 2010-2029 Forest Stewardship Plan

Client File No. 4572.00

The Department of Local Government staff has reviewed the above-noted proposal. The project is located on the east side of Lake Winnipeg and includes some land within organized territory and primarily in Northern Manitoba, which have or are in the process of adopting land use development plans. Land use planning documents have policies and maps that help guide land use planning decisions within their communities (in accordance with *The Planning Act*). Please ensure that the following local Councils are consulted and their documents referred if there are any forestry activities being implemented in their vicinity.

Part of the Rural Municipality of Alexander is included in the project area. Alexander is a member of the Winnipeg River Planning District which administers the Winnipeg River Planning District Development Plan By-law No. 14/90. This Development Plan is currently being updated and reviewed. The following Northern Affairs Communities also participates in land use planning. The Manigotagan Basic Planning Statement By-law No. 19/87 currently guides land use in the area and is currently being reviewed and updated. Bisset has a Basic Planning Statement and Seymourville is currently in the process of adopting a development plan for its community.

In addition, as you are aware, an "All-Season Road" is being planned from PR 304 to Berens River and a separate EIA is currently being reviewed for this road. The establishment of this road will have an impact on the accessibility of the subject lands for forestry.

We note that Section 6 (Socioeconomic Analysis) of this study is using data from Manitoba Model Forest that is rather outdated. Much of the information is from 1996 (13 years old). We strongly encourage the use of more up to date data to complete an accurate analysis. Also, please ensure that the Department of Aboriginal and Northern Affairs is consulted on the proposal. Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment.

David Jopling

cc. Bill Sawka CPS Beausejour

WisProv Plan Serv/Wpg\shared/Environment-Memo - Tember east side stewardship 2009.doc

